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PAC Business

Introductions of Committee Members and DAS Staff took place.  The meeting was called to order and the November minutes were approved.

There was a brief discussion about the Nominating Committee.  It was decided that the current Nominating Committee would call the members to get ascertain interest in members running for Chair, Vice Chair, or Secretary.  At the next meeting the nominations will be presented and there will be elections.  The nominating committee is Harry Morgan, Jim Brown, Evelyn Sullivan, Roberto Flecha, Phil Horowitz and Jass Pelland.  Roberto asked that Dona send an email with the names and email addresses of all of the PAC members.

Presentation – Medication Assisted Treatment Initiative (MATI)

CASA at Columbia presented on their current evaluation results of the MATI (formerly known as the NETI).  This is the 1st part of the evaluation to look at the population we are servicing.  Subsequent analysis will get into the depth of outcomes of treatment.  The first look is “who are we serving and where are we serving “.  This is Part I of a three part series.

Jude Iheoma from DAS provided a brief overview of the MATI.  He discussed that DAS was appropriated 10 million dollars for opiate addiction for treatment on demand.  He thanked Raquel Mazon Jeffers for thinking outside of the box to provide mobile vans in New Jersey.  Jude advised the group that there is mobile medication at 6 sites: Atlantic City, Camden, Trenton, Newark, Plainfield, and Paterson.  He explained that NJ is the only state in the US that offers Suboxone and Methadone on the mobile units.

Fred Munch of CASA at Columbia provided the complete evaluation study.
Dr. Sue Neshin asked if there would be more information on who exactly was on Suboxone and who on Methadone and how this is decided.  It was explained that there are different protocols for Methadone and Suboxone however there is no criteria for who was put on Suboxone and who was put on Methadone.

Jim Curtin asked if the counselors from the program were trained in Motivational Enhancement.  Alan Oberman stated that they only use CBT and they use a specific curriculum.

There was a brief discussion about the challenges of the vans including breaking down and replacing generators.  Alan shared that in an emergency at each mobile site, staff would go to pick up clients and drive them to the fixed site, so as not to interrupt treatment.

Mollie Greene said that they had no real issues or safety concerns which dispelled many of the fears.  She was pleased to advise that all the OTP’s have emergency procedures.

The MATI is a 5 year pilot project.  Raquel talked about the high prevalence of co-occurring issues with the MATI clients.  One of the things that would be helpful is to improve access to co-occurring services.

Ed Lyons shared that it was reported in the Star Ledger today that pharmacies are able to dispense needles without a prescription.

Discussion of Subcommittee Structure
The following questions were posed as each subcommittee will focus their work around during these time limited subcommittees (approximately 6 months each).

Health Care Reform - What is the essential benefit package for substance abuse, including prevention readiness?

Outcomes - What measures should be added to the provider performance report?
Vivitrol – What are your recommendations to operationalize the Vivitrol Pilot?

FFS - What should the criteria be based on for network participation? 
DAS is ready to do annual renewals on the FFS.  What should some of the performance criteria be to stay in the network?  DAS looked at Kansas and they developed performance measures that are not just client outcomes but also some included billing outcomes such as burn rates, error rates, must be Medicaid enrolled, etc.   

One of the challenges is that the ultimate outcomes of Health Care Reform are unknown.  Agencies are under financial distress.  The FQHC’s are rapidly moving into the health care field.  We will be competing with them to move in medical networks and we must be prepared.

Alan Oberman recommended that we have a committee to look at contract/licensing and monitoring.   Mollie Greene said that currently DAS is focusing its NIATx change project to provide input onto the “weighting” the citations, etc.  Mollie advised waiting for provider feedback until DAS is further along with a draft format.  In addition, Mollie advised that the next monitoring site visits will include meeting with consumer, and Evelyn Sullivan recommended that DAS staff do site visits in the evenings when there is programming.

Barry Johnson recommended that the Healthcare Reform subcommittee complete its work by May, submit their recommendations prior to the June PAC meeting, and discuss and decide by July 1, 2011.

Raquel asked if the PAC membership felt this charge for the subcommittee made for meaningful participation on the part of the membership.  Dona Sinton will send out the subcommittees overview and members should email Dona to sign up.
DAS Announcements

Jan Krolack discussed the problems with the professional licensure application process; she advised that it is extremely slow.  Elizabeth Conte offered to help with the CADC/LCADC process.  She stated that some of the reasons for it being so slow are that individuals are not filling out the application appropriately.  

The new combined Division of Mental Health and Addiction Services sent out an electronic survey to providers regarding the merger but several members advised that they did not get it as it went to only the CEOs.  Mollie suggested calling Gary Barrett at DAS to have it sent if they did not get it.  There will also be an electronic survey developed for consumers to provide input into the merger.

On 1/25/2011 Barry Johnson and Charlie Brown from Monmouth County Human Services will be doing a presentation on the DAS merger at the Monmouth County Library at 9:30 a.m.

February 3, 2011 is the next Quarterly provider meeting at the State Police Auditorium in Hamilton off of Route 130.
There will be a training from CSAT in March on Charitable Choice. 

March 4, 2011 is the NJPN Conference.

There will be a training in April on HIPAA and 42 CFR.

The next PAC meeting is February 18, 2011.  Jeff Guenzel, the new Division of Child Behavioral Health Services Director will be invited.


